NEW MEXICO SCHOOL FOR THE BLIND & VISUALLY IMPAIRED
BOARD OF REGENTS REGULAR MEETING

July 26, 2012
Albuquerque, NM
These minutes reflect the actual order of business, not necessarily the order of the agenda.
I.
Call to Order, 9:18 a.m., Thursday, July 26, 2012
The regular meeting was called to order by President Christine Hall at 9:18 a.m., Thursday, July 26, 2012.  Board members present:  Christine Hall, Alicia McAninch, Caroline Benavidez, and James Miyagishima.  Staff present:  Superintendent Linda Lyle, Veronica Hernandez – Director of Human Resources, Mary Sarate – Director of Business & Finance, Danette Fuller – Director of Student Services, Margie Macias – Director of Support Services, and Herb Wright – Director of NMSBVI Foundation.  John Williams – Executive Assistant to the Superintendent, was recorder.

II.
Pledge of Allegiance.

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Regent James Miyagishima.
III.
Introduction of Guests.
There were no guests.
IV.
Announcements – Board Comments.
Alicia McAninch – Wished everyone a good morning.  She stated that she has just returned from the AER International Conference in Bellevue, Washington.  She stated that this was probably one of the best conferences that she has attended.  She stated that she was the moderator for two sessions that were presented by members of our NMSBVI Birth to Three staff.  She stated that she was very proud of the presenters and of all of the NMSBVI staff that were in attendance at the conference.  The presenters that she moderated for were Cindy Faris, Mark Carter, Julie Maner, Joanna Habelt, and Loretta Martinez-Cargo. Our presenter’s level of knowledge and professionalism was way above anyone else that she listened to during the conference. After the work shops were presented she had a lot of people come to her and commented on the number of great things that are going in the State of New Mexico and they were excited to get valuable information from our presenters.  She also moderated a session presented by Luanne Stordahl and Rhonda Dalley on Early Childhood Literacy.  Their presentation and materials were exemplary and their professionalism and level of knowledge was amazing.  She stated that as she was leaving that presentation she was stopped and told by a few people that they had attended other presentations/workshops at the conference and they felt that our sessions were the best presented and most informational.  She stated that this made her very proud of our NMSBVI staff.  She stated that she also attended a day of workshops about the Expanded Core Curriculum.  She stated that that workshop was attended by about 50 people and was an all-day session.  She stated that she brought back a thumb drive with all of the information that they presented.  She gave the thumb drive to Superintendent Lyle so that the information could be shared with our staff.   She also moderated a session on Juvenile Batten Disease.  That was a very emotional session as one of the presenters was a parent who had lost two of her children to Batten.  She did a wonderful job of presenting the session.  She also attended a session on Short Term Placement and Residential Setting presented by the Texas School for the Blind.  They program is totally different from the Short Term Placement program that we offer.  She stated that she brought back some information about their program, but feels that our program and our Short Term Placement philosophy is much better.  She restated that this AER International Conference was the best conference that she has even been too and she has never been so proud of being called a Regent for NMSBVI.  
James Miyagishima – Wished everyone a good morning and stated that he is happy to be in Albuquerque for this meeting.  .
Caroline Benavidez – Wished everyone a good morning and stated it is that time of year when everyone is getting ready for the new school year.  She stated that she likes the July board meeting because it helps her to get excited about the upcoming school year.  She stated that since the last meeting of the board she had the opportunity to attend the National NFB Convention in Dallas, Texas.  She was not able to attend the entire convention but did attend the sessions that were held over the weekend.  It was very delightful and exciting.  During the convention she was able to attend the Parents of Blind Children seminar which was very special.  She heard a lot of presentations on some pretty controversial topics regarding testing, and a lot of very good discussions that were academic in nature.  All of this was very interesting to her as a Teacher for the Visually Impaired.  She stated that the parents of one of her students were able to attend conference through a scholarship.  It was fun to watch the parents grow through the conference.  Following the conference the mother of the blind student posted, on Facebook, how glad that she is that her daughter is in New Mexico because compared with other states New Mexico offers far superior services and education for students who are blind and/or visually impaired. It was exciting to hear a parent say that about New Mexico.  
Christine Hall – Wished everyone a good morning and stated since the last board meeting she accompanied Superintendent Lyle to meet with a potential student.  Not a lot else has been going on since the last meeting.      
V.
A.
Public Input.



There was no one present for public input.


B.
Parent Input.



There was no one present for parent input.
VI.
Board Activities

A. Agenda.  

President Hall asked if there any revisions to the presented agenda.  Superintendent Lyle stated that we will have the Audit Entrance Conference by phone during Executive Session.  She asked that the Major Focus topic be set for 11:00 a.m. so that Phillip Schweigert can present before a scheduled IEP that he needs to attend.         
UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by Caroline Benavidez, the Board moved to approve the agenda, as amended.  (carried unanimously)


B.
Minutes, Special Meeting of June 22, 2012.  

President Hall asked if there were any corrections to the presented minutes.  There were no corrections.
UPON A MOTION by Caroline Benavidez, seconded by James Miyagishima, the Board moved to approve the minutes of the Special Meeting of June 22, 2012, as presented.  (carried unanimously)
C.
Superintendent’s Report.

Superintendent Lyle stated that in addition to the contents of her presented report she would like to publicly acknowledge the work of the Early Childhood Program (ECP) staff during the recent absence of the program’s Principal, Ms. Patty Beecher, due to illness.  She stated that over this past week, as we are on the verge of beginning a new school year, there are a million things going on, and a million things to do.  In addition to everything that needs to be done, the ECP is not only short their Principal, but is also short a teacher, and the ECP has gotten six new students over the past two weeks.  Phillip Schweigert, Julie Pino, and Beth Lyle have stepped up and have moved the school along, facing the challenges of a new school year, new students, and the teacher shortage.  All of the pieces, including school registration have been taken care of expertly.  Everything is done, nothing has been overlooked, and with all of the extra work that they have taken on they still have time to laugh.  It has been amazing 
to watch the level of teamwork that has made everything happen.  This is something that she has seen happen on the Residential Campus, in the Baby Program, and within all of our different programs and areas.  She stated that it is a remarkable thing to see happen and she just wanted to make sure that the Board is aware of the hard work of Phillip Schweigert, Julie Pino, and Beth Lyle during the illness of their leader, Patty Beecher.  Caroline Benavidez asked that Superintendent Lyle pass on the Board’s appreciation for the hard work and dedication that these three people bring to NMSBVI, especially during times of adversity.  Alicia McAninch asked how Patty Beecher is doing.  Superintendent Lyle stated that she is doing well and is hoping to return to work on August 2nd.  
VII.
Business and Finance.

A. May 2012 Financial Reports.

Mary Sarate presented the financial reports for May 2012, including:


Investment Report


Statement of Net Assets


Statement of Cash Flow

Mary Sarate reviewed the contents of all of the presented reports.  She stated that she would be happy to answer any questions that the Board may have.  There were no questions.

B. Operating Budget/Expense Report.

Mary Sarate reviewed the contents of Operating Budget/Expense Report for May 2012.  She stated that we are still in the process of closing the financial books for the last fiscal year.  We are very close and ahead of schedule from the previous fiscal year.  The system indicates that we will have a gain of approximately $200,000.00 at the end of the fiscal year.  This means that we spent $200,000.00 less than our overall revenues.  This is thanks to all of our staff who are very vigilant and cognizant of their budgets.  Our expenses for this past fiscal year are less than the previous fiscal year.  This is also an indicator that staff cut expenses.  Due to these factors we did not have to withdraw any funds from our quasi-endowment fund to supplement our revenues.  We will try to do the same in the new fiscal year, however projections show that our revenues may be less than the last fiscal year, so this will be tougher to accomplish.  She stated that she would be happy to answer any questions that the Board may have.  There were no questions.  Alicia McAninch stated that the Board would like to congratulate our staff for their hard work and diligence in keeping everything not only within the approved budget, but under budget.  
UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by Christine Hall, the Board moved to approve the May 2012 Operating Budget/Expense Report, as presented.  (carried unanimously)

C. Inventory Certification.

Mary Sarate presented the 2009-2010 Inventory Certification for the Board’s information and approval.  She stated that while reviewing records it was discovered that this certification was not completed as required, so it is presented to the Board on this agenda so that our school records are complete and concise.  In a couple months the Board will be presented with the 2010-2011and 2011-2012 Inventory Certification for review and approval, which will bring us up to date with our records.  We will then ensure that these reports are presented annually, as required.  
UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by Caroline Benavidez, the Board moved to approve 2009-2010 Inventory Certification Report, as presented.  (carried unanimously)

D. Disposition of Assets.

Mary Sarate presented a Disposition of Fixed Assets requesting authority to dispose of, via public auction, sealed bid, 11 pieces of equipment that are beyond their useful life.  If approved the equipment will be sold and removed from the Inventory of Fixed Assets.

UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by Christine Hall, the Board moved to approve the request to dispose of 11 pieces of equipment thru public auction, sealed bid, and subsequent removal from the Inventory of Fixed Assets, as presented.  (carried unanimously)
Mary Sarate presented a Disposition of Equipment, Appliances, Tools and Furniture requesting authority to dispose of, via public auction, sealed bid, 76 pieces of equipment, appliances, tools, and furniture that are beyond their useful life.  The items on this request do not appear on our current inventory. 

UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by James Miyagishima, the Board moved to approve the request to dispose of 76 pieces of equipment, appliances, tools, and furniture through public auction, sealed bid, as presented.  (carried unanimously)
VIII.
Executive Session.

9:50 a.m. to 10:48 a.m., July 26, 2012

UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by Christine Hall, the Board moved to enter into Executive Session at 9:50 a.m., Thursday, July 26, 2012, in accordance with Section 10-15-1 of the New Mexico Open Meetings Act to discuss: Limited Personnel Issues; Confidential Student Information; Hiring of New Certified Staff; Legal Issues; and Audit Entrance Conference.  Participating will be Regents McAninch, Miyagishima, Benavidez, and Hall, Linda Lyle, Superintendent, Mary Sarate, Director of Business and Finance, Veronica Hernandez, Director of Human Resources, and Debbie Gray, auditor with Kriegel/Gray/Shaw $ Co. P.C..  Roll call vote:  Regent Miyagishima – aye, Regent McAninch – aye, Regent Benavidez – aye, and Regent Hall - aye.

UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by James Miyagishima, the Board moved to come out of Executive Session at 10:48 a.m., Thursday, July 26, 2012, in accordance with Section 10-15-1 of the New Mexico Open Meetings Act where the only items discussed were: Limited Personnel Issues; Confidential Student Information; Hiring of New Certified Staff; Legal Issues; and Audit Entrance Conference..  Roll call vote:  Regent McAninch – aye, Regent Hall – aye, Regent Benavidez – aye, and Regent Miyagishima - aye.

IX.
Major Focus – Shaken Baby Alliance and Communications Curriculum.

Phillip Schweigert provided a presentation to the Board regarding the Shaken Baby Alliance, and the Communications curriculum.  Following his presentation on the Shaken Baby Alliance the Board asked that Superintendent Lyle draft a letter, for the Board’s signature, indicating NMSBVI Board of Director’s support of the Shaken Baby Alliance.
X.
Policies & Procedures.
A. Review/Revision of NMSBVI Policy 300, Property and Facilities.

Superintendent Lyle presented a revision to NMSBVI Policy 300 for the Board’s review and approval.  She stated that this policy was revised to bring titles in line with our current administrative structure; provided a clearer definition for equipment; and added the stipulation that the Superintendent, or designee may authorize use of equipment off-campus.  She stated that she would be happy to answer any questions that the Board may have.  There were no questions.
UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by Caroline Benavidez, the Board moved to approve the revision of NMSBVI Policy 300, as presented.  (carried unanimously)
B. Review/Revision of NMSBVI Policy 315, Meals.

Superintendent Lyle presented a revision to NMSBVI Policy 315 for the Board’s review and approval.  She stated that this policy was revised to align the policy with our current practices and current supervisory titles.  She stated that she would be happy to answer any questions that the Board may have.  There were no questions.
UPON A MOTION by Christine Hall, seconded by Alicia McAninch, the Board moved to approve the revision to NMSBVI Policy 315, as presented.  (carried unanimously)

C. Review/Revision of NMSBVI Policy 325, Petty Cash.

Superintendent Lyle presented a revision to NMSBVI Policy 325 for the Board’s review and approval.  She stated that this policy was revised to bring titles in line with our current administrative structure.  In addition paragraph 2.4 regarding the turn in of petty cash funds was to be deleted from this policy; however the presented policy still contains the paragraph.  She asked that the Board approve the revision with the understanding that paragraph 2.4 will be removed before the policy is published.  She stated that she would be happy to answer any questions that the Board may have.  There were no questions.

UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by Caroline Benavidez, the Board moved to approve the revision to NMSBVI Policy 325, as amended.  (carried unanimously)

D. Review/Revision of NMSBVI Policy 335, Repair and Major Improvements.

Superintendent Lyle presented a revision to NMSBVI Policy 335 for the Board’s review and approval.  She stated that this policy was revised to bring titles in line with our current administrative structure and current practices.  There are no significant changes to the outlined procedures.  She stated that she would be happy to answer any questions that the Board may have.  There were no questions.  
UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by James Miyagishima, the Board moved to approve the revision to NMSBVI Policy 335, as presented.  (carried unanimously)

E. Review/Revision of NMSBVI Policy 346, Fixed Assets.

Superintendent Lyle presented NMSBVI Policy 346 for the Board’s review.  There are no revisions recommended.  She stated that she would be happy to answer any questions that the Board may have.  There were no questions.

UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by Christine Hall, the Board moved to approve the review of NMSBVI Policy 346, as presented.  (carried unanimously)
XI.
Other Items.


A.
Personnel Report.
Veronica Hernandez reviewed the Personnel Report for the period ending July 26, 2012.  She stated that in addition to her presented report she wanted to note that we have recently lost the services of our certified Occupational Therapist Assistant on the Residential Campus.  Jarretta Burk has turned her resignation so that she can accept a position in a school district closer to home and family and to be on a work schedule that matches her family’s schedule.  We are looking for an Occupational Therapist and hope to have the position filled before the beginning of the school year.  She stated that she has nothing else to add but would be happy to answer any questions that the Board may have.  There were no questions.
B. Program Updates.

Superintendent Lyle stated that she will defer to Caroline Benavidez as she realizes that she has some questions.  Caroline Benavidez stated that she would like a review of the staffing level changes and enrollment numbers for the Alamogordo Campus.  Danette Fuller stated that we currently have 40 students to start the school year, which includes 3 new students who have already been referred to our campus through the IEP process.  We have 4 potential new students, which may have us starting the school year with 44 students, which is about where we were last school year.  This is good considering that we had a very large graduating class, and we have sent some students back to their home school districts.  She stated that we have been talking about a plan to gather data and information for contacting parents, Special Education Directors, new Teachers of the Visually Impaired, and current Teachers of the Visually Impaired, to discuss with them what the NMSBVI role can be in the education of their children.  Superintendent Lyle stated that one of the things that has been discussed is doing a write up on the strengths, weaknesses, and needs of the students in the summer programs.  Danette Fuller can then take that information to the student’s school and talk to them about the needs of the student and the services that NMSBVI can provide.  She stated we are working hard to enroll students who need and deserve our services.  She feels that having Danette Fuller out in the field, in the school districts will put NMSBVI in a much different place over this next school year.  Superintendent Lyle stated that the ECP will begin the school year with 70 students, and will have 75 by October and 80 by January.  Enrollment numbers at the ECP are no problem.  We have one student coming from the Denver area.  The students family moved from Denver to New Mexico based on the advice of their doctor who highly recommended our school.  Danette Fuller states that she has been in touch with a parent of a blind student who currently lives in Canada and is interested in her child attending NMSBVI.  It is amazing that the information about our school is much wider spread than we had thought.  Caroline Benavidez stated that she does not feel that the Short Term Placement program is quite where it needs to be yet, because there is such a shift of thinking that has to happen at the school district level.  The shift is starting to happen, but has a ways to go.  Alicia McAninch stated that she feels that it is very important that our own staff fully understand our role in the education of students who are blind and/or visually handicapped.  We have shifted our focus so dramatically that many staff who have been here for years may not completely understand our new program model.  We are no longer a long term residential program, but a program that is now dedicated to providing the skills that a student needs to be successful in their home district.  Superintendent Lyle stated that we continue to move away from the belief that we need to educate and parent our students.  It is important not to remove the student from the parent’s home for long periods of time as everyone pays a very steep cost.  Caroline Benavidez stated that it is better for NMSBVI to be able to recognize skills and needs that may be missing from the home, and recommend changes that will allow the student to grow, at home, instead of us just taking over that parenting role.  Christine Hall asked how long a typical short term placement is for a student.  Superintendent Lyle stated that we have taken students for as short as one day all the way up to a full school year.  It is dependent on the needs of the student.  Superintendent Lyle stated that we recognize that as the short term placement concept grows and develops, we will eventually need staff that are dedicated to the Short Term Placement program.  Our current staffing is adequate for our current program; however once we exceed 80 students we may need to look at hiring additional staff to properly run the Short Term Placement program.  Caroline Benavidez stated that her concern regarding staffing level changes has been addressed during the discussion about the Short Term Placement Program and the efforts to increase enrollment.  Superintendent Lyle provided an update on the Personnel Preparation Program.  She stated that Dr. Loana Mason will meet with the Board during the September 6, 2012 Regular Meeting to provide the Board will a full brief of the program.  
C. Instruction & General Performance Measures – FY 2012.

Superintendent Lyle stated that the Accountability in Government Act requires any agency receiving public funds to develop objectives, targets, and a means of measuring progress towards the objectives, and that these objectives be reported on annually.  In addition each agency is required to set measures each year.  She stated that she is happy to report that we have completed this reporting process and that report is provided to the Board for review and approval.  She stated that she is happy to report that we have successful met all of our objectives for FY-2012.  She stated that she would be happy to go through each objective if that is the desire of the Board.  Superintendent Lyle provided the Board with a brief overview of each objective as well as our target results.  

UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by Christine Hall, the Board moved to approve the Instruction & General Performance Measures for FY 2012, as presented.  (carried unanimously)

D. Instruction & General Performance Measures – FY 2013.
Superintendent Lyle stated that the Accountability in Government Act requires any agency receiving public funds to develop objectives, targets, and a means of measuring progress towards the objectives.  She stated that she is presenting to the Board the objectives for FY 2013 for their review and approval.  Superintendent Lyle reviewed the FY 2013 objectives.  She stated that the objectives for FY 2013 are based on the 6 objectives from the schools Strategic Plan.  She stated that the targets for these objectives will not be established until after the September 6, 2012 Regular Meeting of the NMSBVI Board of Regents, and the Board’s approval of the Strategic Plan.
UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by Caroline Benavidez, the Board moved to approve the Instruction & General Performance Measures for FY 2013, as presented.  (carried unanimously)

E. RPSP HED Funding Request.

Superintendent Lyle presented the Research & Public Service Project (RPSP) Funding Request that is required by the NM Department of Higher Education.  She explained that this is the vehicle that the state gives us for funding that is separate from our Land Grant Trust funding.  Beginning in 2009 NMSBVI began to receive state funding for the ECP.  Now this is a recurring funding but we are required to apply for it annually.  The first part of the documentation is our request for the funding level that we have been receiving for the ECP.  She stated that she would be happy to answer any questions that the board may have.  There were no questions.

UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by James Miyagishima, the Board moved to approve the FY 2014 RPSP HED Funding Request for the Early Childhood Program at a total anticipated General Fund Appropriation of $373,400.00, as presented.  (carried unanimously)

After further discussion, and upon a motion by Alicia McAninch, seconded by Christine Hall, the Board moved to rescind the motion to approve the FY 2014 RPSP HED Funding Request for the Early Childhood Program at a total anticipated General Fund Appropriation of $373,400.00.  (carried unanimously) 
UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by James Miyagishima, the Board moved to approve the FY 2014 RPSP HED Funding Request for the Early Childhood Program at a total anticipated General Fund Appropriation of $673,400.00, as presented.  (carried unanimously)
Superintendent Lyle stated that the second part of the documentation is our request for the Low Vision Clinic.  She stated that this request is done radically different as she wanted to use a vehicle that the legislature is already aware of.  Her goal is to increase the funding that we receive from the NM Legislature.  After speaking with the NM Department of Finance Administration they recommended that if we need more funding this is the vehicle that we should use.  If this funding is approved she proposes that NMSBVI use the funding to ensure that students in public schools have full access to all that they need for learning.  The Low Vision Clinic is a critical piece of that process.  Superintendent Lyle stated that she would be happy to answer any questions regarding this funding request that the Board may have.  There were no questions regarding the funding request.
UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by James Miyagishima, the Board moved to approve the FY 2014 RPSP HED Funding Request for the Low Vision Clinic at a total anticipated General Fund Appropriation of $480,808.00, as presented.  (carried unanimously)
F. HED Capital Project Hearings.
Margie Macias presented the NM Higher Education Department (HED) Capital Project Evaluation form for the Watkins Education Center Health, Safety and Accessibility Renovation Project at a total project cost of $5,331,783.00.  She stated that this project will be presented at the upcoming HED Capital Project Hearing, if approved by the Board.  This is our priority 1 project.
Margie Macias presented the NM Higher Education Department (HED) Capital Project Evaluation form for the Alamogordo Campus Critical Infrastructure Site Improvements at a total project cost of $2,964,000.00.  She stated that this project will also be presented at the upcoming HED Capital Project Hearing, if approved by the Board.  This is our priority 2 project.  She stated that she would be happy to answer any questions that the Board may have regarding either project.   There were no questions.

UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by Caroline Benavidez, the Board moved to approve the NM HED Capital Project Evaluation form for the Watkins Education Center Health, Safety and Accessibility Renovation Project at a total project cost of $5,331,783.00, as presented.  (carried unanimously)

UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by James Miyagishima, the Board moved to approve the NM HED Capital Project Evaluation form for the Alamogordo Campus Critical Infrastructure Site Improvements at a total project cost of $2,964,000.00, as presented.  (carried unanimously)

G. Revision to Staff Handbook.
Veronica Hernandez presented the 2012-2013 Staff Handbook for the Board’s review and approval.  She stated that there have been no significant revisions to the handbook, other than revisions to ensure that the handbook is aligned with approved board policies and current practices.  She stated that she would be happy to answer any questions that the Board may have.

UPON A MOTION by Caroline Benavidez, seconded by Alicia McAninch, the Board moved to approve the 2012-2013 Staff Handbook, as presented.  (carried unanimously)

H. Revision to the 2012-2013 ECP Student/Parent Handbook.

Superintendent Lyle presented the 2012-2013 ECP Student/Parent Handbook for the Board’s review and revision.  She stated that there have been no significant changes to the handbook, other than revisions to ensure that the handbook is aligned with approved board policies and current practices.  She stated that she would be happy to answer any questions that the Board may have.  There were no questions.

UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by Christine Hall, the Board moved to approve the 2012-2013 ECP Student/Parent Handbook, as presented.  (carried unanimously)
I. Capital Projects Update.
Margie Macias presented the Capital Projects Update which include updates on the following:  Facilities Master Plan; PSFA Critical Deficiencies Project; Quimby Gym/Natatorium Re-roof; Recreation Center/Ditzler Auditorium; Heating Lines Replacement; Garrett Dormitory; Wanda Raney Life Skills Center; North and South Cottages; Site Concrete work; ECP Fence; new Watkins Education Center; Natatorium Paint; and Water Tower Demolition.  After her review she stated that she would be happy to answer questions that the Board may have.  There were no questions.

XII.
Information to the Board.

A. Board Meeting Schedule.

The next regular meeting of the NMSBVI Board of Regents is scheduled for Thursday, September 6, 2012 at the ECP.  The November 1, 2012 will be held on the Alamogordo Campus.

B. Correspondence/Newspaper Articles.

There were no questions.

C. Supplementary Packet.

1. Activity Fund Checklist – May 2012

There were no questions.

2. General Fund Checklist – May 2012

There were no questions.
XIII.
Meeting Adjourned at 1:45 p.m., Thursday, July 26, 2012.
(Approved 9/6/12)



(Approved 9/6/12)
​​_______________________

​​​​​            ________________________

Christine Hall, President


Linda M. Lyle, Superintendent
NMSBVI Board of Regents

Regular Meeting July 26, 2012   
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